Rufford Park Post





Issue 26 1st April 2021

www.ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

office@ruffordparkprimary.org.uk

Headteacher's news:

And so the Spring term has come to an end and haven't we been treated to some splendid weather this week! The school grounds have been bursting with activity and the children appear to be enjoying life and enjoying learning in this wonderful school.

On Wednesday we said farewell to Mrs Firth - the office will not be quite so 'smiley' without her - and today Mr Smith retired but not before putting Y5/6 and Y6 through their paces building helicopters in DT. Both colleagues will be missed but we wish them the very best for the future.

As I have intimated above, there has been some lovely curriculum work taking place across school this week so please make sure you read your child's class blog by clicking the links below.

Have a lovely Easter break.

Managing positive COVID-19 cases over the Easter break... During the first 6 days of the school holidays, we will play an important role in the test and trace procedures for the pupils and staff in school.



If your child tests positive for COVID-19, having developed symptoms within 48 hours since last being in school, you must contact school. Please email the office marked FAO Mr. Cooke. This email will be checked daily before 09:00 up until and including Wednesday 7 April. Making early contact will definitely help: if your child has developed symptoms and is being tested then you should email the office immediately whilst we await the results.

Where pupils test positive for coronavirus during the holidays, having developed symptoms more than 48 hours since being in school, you are not required to email school. Parents should follow contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace.

If pupils need to self-isolate due to contact with a positive case during the holidays, school does not need to be informed about this until the first day of the Summer term.

Click below to see what has been happening in your child's class this week.

Nursery Reception Y1 Pear Y1/2 Lime Y2 Cherry

Y3 Willow Y3/4 Cedar Y4 Beech

Y5 Oak Y5/6 Ash Y6 Maple

PSHE

Telephone: 0113 3910906





We are currently updating our PSHE curriculum and our Relationships Education and Relationships, Sex Education Policy. We would like to consult with parents on this policy your feedback is important to the process and part of the school's statutory duties. Please visit this section of the website to view all the information related to the consultation and how you can provide feedback and participate in the process.



Swimming opportunities over the Easter Holidays: <u>Click here</u> to take you to the news section of the website which has information from Active Leeds.

Dates for the diary

Monday 19 April: Summer Term starts.

Tuesday 27 3:30-6:00pm & Wednesday 28

April 3:30-7:00pm: Virtual Parents' Evening.
Details will be sent out after Easter but
we are planning to use 'SchoolCloud
Parents' Evening' - a system where by
parents can book their consultation
video appointment online.

Thursday 6th May 2021 at 5:30pm virtual meeting to provide an opportunity to further discuss our PSHE curriculum.

Monday 28 June: Teacher Training Day. We have now set the final unallocated training day. School will be closed to all children on this date.